
Minutes 

June 17, 2013 
  

Meeting opened at 6:30 p.m. outside on the picnic table.  Clem and Chris were present.  Ron was 

on vacation. 

The meeting was held on the picnic table outside the school since the doors were locked.  So, 

there was no agenda, no minutes from previous meeting, etc.  Minutes for this meeting are brief 

since no actual notes were taken during the outside meeting. 

 

Selectmen signed Warrant #11 on Tuesday when they were available. 

 

No Public Feedback 

 

Old Business 

Town Office Update:  The environmental testing has been completed and the demolition package 

will be put out for bid soon. 

 

Land Use Ordinance Committee update:  None 

 

Comprehensive Plan Committee update:  The committee is ready to make a recommendation to 

the Selectmen on the planner they would like to work with.  Selectmen would like information 

on the procedures that the committee uses to run meetings, etc.  Chia will compile the procedures 

that are currently in place and relay that information to the Selectmen. 

 

Road work discussion:  Stagecoach Road and Town Farm/Mussey Road intersection projects are 

still on hold.  Kanokolus Road has been graded again and needs calcium to control the dust.  The 

Winter Roads contract has been put out for bid again.  Bid specs are available at the town office 

and bids are due in the office by 2:30 on June 28
th

. 

 

New Business 
Selectmen appointed Lucia (Chia) Murdock to the vacant Planning Board position.   

 

Jean Bourg discussed the Selectmen’s recent announcement of a new town website.  Jean 

recommended that Selectmen pursue other options rather than a .gov domain.  Possibly 

.govoffice, with a committee to oversee the website, or have the town office take over the 

unitymaine.org website.  Selectmen will take this into consideration.  No action was taken at this 

time. 

 

Lynn Warman was at the meeting to discuss broken headstones in the cemetery.   She feels that 

some of the stones need to be replaced since they were obviously broken by the mowing 

contractors in previous years.  She will get the family name and Sue will check to see if there is 

perpetual care on the lot.   

 

Meeting adjourned at 7:30 p.m. 
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